Andrea Chatterton

From: Participate

Sent: Tuesday, April 15, 2025 10:16 AM

To: Andrea Chatterton

Subject: FW: Traffic Detour Noise Over Saddle Road - Specifically “Jake Brakes"
One more........

CYNDY KING | CITY OF KETCHUM

Community Engagement Specialist

P.O. Box 2315 | 191 5th Street West | Ketchum, ID 83340
d: 208.806.7005 | 0: 208.726.3841
cking@ketchumidaho.org | www.ketchumidaho.org

From: KRISTINE PAXTON <kriss2ski@aol.com>

Sent: Monday, April 14,2025 10:15 AM

To: Participate <participate@ketchumidaho.org>

Cc: jshaw@co.blaine.id.us; kpd@co.blaine.id.us

Subject: Traffic Detour Noise Over Saddle Road - Specifically “Jake Brakes”

Jake brakes need to be prohibited within Ketchum City limits. Construction dump trucks are being detoured over
Saddle Road, (for the second summer in a row), the only real “hill” in Ketchum. Saddle Road is primarily residential
with the exception of the Kneeland Professional building.

These engine compression brakes are loud and disruptive, especially in the late afternoon and evenings. With the
weather warming up and the longer spring/summer days, construction activity is ramping up.

Dump trucks are using Saddle Road as their primary detour now that highway 75 is closed at Trail Creek bridge.
They run from the wee hours in the morning to nearly dark, (9 pm) and sometimes before and after.

The number of trucks and noise is excessive, and while the number can’t be controlled, the noise of the Jake
brakes can be controlled by banning engine compression brakes within city limits and enforcing the ban.

Thank you for your time and consideration,
Sincerely,

Kris Paxton

130 Saddle Road #1

Ketchum, ID 83340
(530) 412-3000



